A meeting of the Board of Selectmen was held on Wednesday, September 13, 2017 at 9:00 am.

Present. John Margie, Chairman; David Sheedy, Vice Chairman (via phone), William Dowling, Clerk; George Samia,
Town Administrator; Robert Philbrick, Board of Health Inspector; Gloria Mitchell, Administrative Assistant, and John
,_DeEano Engineer Consultant.

aohn Margie stated the reason for the meeting was to discuss the BUD Permit Approval from the DEP for W Clark, Inc.

John Delano reviewed the information that was in the Permit Approval which stated that DW Clark can move the sand to a
lined landfill only due to the fact that the DEP determined that contaminants were in the sand that could be a potential
problem for Public Health. George Samia asked if any sand has been removed and how long of a time frame would it be
to remove the whole pile. Mr. Delano stated that he would check to see if any sand has been removed and estimated it
would take approximately a month to remove all of the sand.

There was a discussion in regards to possible contamination to storm water, if so, Mr, Delano stated that the Town would
have to take legal action to make them comply. This would have to be the Board of Health and Conservation Commission
working with Town Counsel. Since the Town does now have a Storm Water By-Law, the Conservation Commission can
take action if there is any contamination.

There was mention of the septic system possibly in failure. Bob Phitbrick stated that the Board of Health has not received
any complaint in regards to the seplic system.

The Selectmen requested that Mr. Delano help with putting together a list of the DEP requirements that DW Clark has to
comply with together with dates of commitment to submit to DW Clark.

The Selectmen will meet again on Monday, September 18, 2017 and are requesting that Mr. Delano and Jeff Burek attend
the meeting to discuss the Permit Approval and the list of DEP requirements.

M/Dowling, s/Margie, a unanimous vote, to approve the request from Andrew Wilds of the East Bridgewater Firefighters
Associate to conduct an MDA Fill the Boot in the center of town on Saturday, September 23, 2017 from 8:00 am-12:00 pm
jﬂd to post signs to inform the public.

M/Dowling, s/Sheedy, a unanimous vote, to approve the request from Angels in America, Inc. and GOGold Group out of
Bridgewater for permission to hang a banner and Gold ribbons at the Town Common for the month of September in honor
of Childhood Cancer Awareness Month beginning September 17, 2017,

M/Margie, s/Dowling, motion to adjourn.
VOTE: Yes — Margie, Sheedy, Dowling; a unanimous vote in favor.

Meeting adjourned at 10:20 am
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